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Term 2. 2019 – 2020. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

As Christmas approaches, our school community has once again proudly 

supported local charities with 50 hampers donated along with donations to the 

food bank and my thanks go to all who have donated and to the teaching staff 

involved in co-ordinating our Christmas charity appeal this year.  The term is 

ending with our traditional events including the Carol Service at St Eanswythe’s 

Church which is always a lovely event and of course the staff versus prefects 

football game which given the talents of our boys will be a tough test this year 

for the staff. Another tradition, our pantomime, was again a roaring success 

with the excellent production of A Knight’s Tale. Well done to all involved in 

that endeavour and given the huge range of activities, sporting fixtures, mock 

examinations and visits that have taken place this term, I am sure that all are 

now looking forward to a well-earned rest over the Christmas break. 

 

 

 

Mr S Norman 

Headteacher   
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Dates for the Academic Year 2019 – 20. 
Term Dates 
Term 2 Monday October 28, 2019→ Wednesday December 18, 2019 
Term 3 Monday January 6, 2020→ Friday February 14, 2020 
Term 4 Monday February 24, 2020→ Wednesday April 1, 2020 
Term 5 Thursday April 16, 2020→ Friday May 22, 2020 
Term 6 Monday June 1, 2020→ Friday July 17, 2020 

Staff Training Days 2019-20 

Monday July 20, 2020 
Tuesday July 21, 2020 
Wednesday July 22, 2020 

 

Upcoming Events 

January 2020 
Tuesday 21st: Sixth Form Information Evening for current year 11 students 
Wednesday 29th: Year 11 parents’ evening 
Thursday 30th: Year 8 vaccinations 
 
February 2020 
Tuesday 11th: GCSE information evening for year 9 students 
Friday 14th: Tag day 
Wednesday 26th: Year 9 parents’ evening 
 

 
Mr Barton will be retiring at Christmas after 19 years of Design 
and Technology teaching at The Harvey. We wish him a well-
deserved, restful retirement. 
 

  Mrs Prior will be joining the Design and Technology Department in January.  
 
 
Mrs Sunderland will begin her maternity leave in January; we wish her well, 
and hope she enjoys sleep while she can! 
Miss Siggins will be joining the Science department as a teacher in January, 
along with Mr Fieldwick who joined us this term as our new science technician.  
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The Library is now open from 8.15  

in the morning.                                                                   

 

Free e-books and e-magazines 

All you need is a Kent Libraries library card (available from all local libraries), and 

ALL this can be at your fingertips for free!! 

 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-

eaudiobooks-and-emagazines 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-eaudiobooks-and-emagazines
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/libraries/ebooks-eaudiobooks-and-emagazines
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SCHOOL STATIONERY SHOP 

The library operates a not-for-profit stationery shop, selling essential 

stationery items at cost price. 

PRICE LIST 

 

BIRO (BLACK)    15p 

EASY GRIP FINELINER PEN 60p 

PENCIL     10p 

EASY GRIP PENCIL   25p 

PENCIL SHARPENER  10p 

RUBBER     10p 

HIGHLIGHTER   45p 

30cm RULER    15p 

15cm RULER    10p 

PROTRACTOR    10p 

COMPASSES (NO PENCIL) 25p 

COURSEWORK FOLDER  15p 

40g GLUE STICK   40p 

CLEAR PENCILCASE (for exams) 60p 
 

 

 

EXAM KIT 
for just £1.50 

 
Clear Pencil Case containing: 

 

2 x Black Biro 

1 x Pencil 

1 x Pencil Sharpener 

1 x Rubber 

1 x 15cm Ruler 

1 x Protractor 

1 set of Compasses 

 

…which should be everything you need for exams 
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Follow the MFL Dept on Twitter for an update on our 

weekly success stories, events & revision tips! 

  
MFL Revision 

• www.zimflex.com 

• www.memrise.com 

• https://pearsonactivelearn.com 

• www.bbc.com/bitesize/subjects/z9dqxnb 

• www.duolingo.com 

• www.gcsepod.com  

• https://www.senecalearning.com 

• www.zut.org.uk (French) 

• Account Id: 8898 

• PupilPassword: HarveyGrammar 

• www.oye.org.uk (Spanish) 

• Account Id: 2788 

• PupilPassword: HarveyGrammar 

• www.linguascope.com 

• Username: harvey            

• Password: chocolate2 

 

  

 

 

 

 

http://www.zimflex.com/
http://www.memrise.com/
https://pearsonactivelearn.com/
https://pearsonactivelearn.com/
http://www.bbc.com/bitesize/subjects/z9dqxnb
http://www.duolingo.com/
http://www.gcsepod.com/
https://www.senecalearning.com/
https://www.senecalearning.com/
http://www.zut.org.uk/
http://www.oye.org.uk/
http://www.linguascope.com/
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MFL News 

Over this term, we have been developing our links with schools in Europe. 

Year 7s are preparing letters for the penfriends at le Collège Haffreingue in Boulogne sur Mer 
prior to our visit to France in term 3. 
 
Year 8 Spanish students have developed a link with I.E.S Miguel de Cervantes School in 
Granada and are awaiting a response to their correspondence. 
 
Year 9 French students have been invited to work with pupils from le Collège Claude Debussy 
in St German-en-Laye near Paris. One of our Year 11 boys arranged this link! 
 
Also in March next year we will be welcoming back students from le Collège Sainte-Véronique 
in Liège, Belgium to shadow our Year 10 students for the day. More details to follow… 
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Our Renaissance Accelerated Reading programme really has the boys enthused with reading. The 
year 7s & 8s are clocking up quite a word count total! An impressive 73 Million words and counting!   
 
There has been some great reading going on and we are watching now to decide who will be 
collecting awards at next year’s prize giving.  
 
Our students have been sharing their thoughts about Accelerated Reader. 

  

‘I think that accelerated reader 

is a very good way for young 

minds to develop. Any child 

can just read a book, but 

taking a quiz shows how well 

you understand the book.’ 

Oliver.H 

‘It’s helped me learn my book level and it’s helped me to see 

how good I am at reading.’  Ellis B 

 

‘I think it’s useful 

because it helps 

you realise 

whether you have 

understood the 

story that you 

have read. The 

Vocabulary tests 

help encourage 

you to use new 

words. I also like 

that you get prizes 

just for reading!’ 

Ian K 

 

I like Accelerated Reader because you can win awesome 

prizes like free breakfasts!’ Alfie 

 

‘I really like 

accelerated reader 

because of the 

rewards we get when 

we pass four quizzes. 

It is also fun to test 

your knowledge on a 

book that we have 

read. We can also 

compete with friends. 

Each term we look at 

how many quizzes we 

passed.’~Alex.A 

 

‘I like accelerated reader 

because anybody can read a 

book but the quiz results 

show how much you actually 

understood the book. The 

prizes are good as well, from 

stationary to food vouchers.’ 

Archie M 

Look out for more thoughts from the 

students in our next issue.  
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A Knight’s Tale 

This year’s panto was another huge success, selling out on Friday night. A 

massive thank you from me for Laurie and all the cast. You never cease to 

amaze me. You are all incredible. Mrs Rogers. 

 

Hello, my name is Laurie and I wrote, directed, choreographed, managed and 

edited the music this year’s panto “A Knight’s Tale”. Taking inspiration from 

the legendary King Arthur and Merlin story along with the hit BBC series Merlin 

I started writing the script in summer 2018. After many months (probably 

years, I lost track) of editing and redrafting, the final copy was made. I could 

never have predicted this though.  
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We have been presented with an extra challenge this year as the management 
team decided to move the panto to November giving us one less week to 
rehearse. Nevertheless this fantastic cast still managed to pull through (just 
about). These few months have been the most stressful in my life but I 
wouldn’t have it any other way. This performance would not be as it is without 
the talent and dedication from this incredible group of people. I feel privileged 
to be leading such a brilliant and talented cast. I will miss them so much when I 
leave the Harvey at the end of this year. 

 

Our cast is lead by the wonderful Luke C who has put so much effort into this 
performance, I can’t thank him enough. I would love to thank everyone for 
their hard work but there isn’t enough space. Everyone on that cast list 
deserves a massive round of applause for their efforts this year. I would 
especially like to thank Joe S. Joe is one of the most talented actors I’ve met 
(and master of accents) and it will be such a shame to say goodbye this year 
since he’s been in the panto since year 7. You may remember him from last 
year as MRex but he has thankfully learnt a few more words this year.  We will 
also say goodbye to Alex C and Oli T (our head technician). Oli has been such a 
great manager of the technicians so it will be sad to see him go. I would also 
like to thank Byron S for picking up an extra part only 2 weeks before the 
performance.  
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And the biggest thanks go to our wonderful leader, Mrs Rogers. The face of 
drama at the Harvey. You have been such a big help, I will miss your crazy 
bubbliness. I would also like to thank my partner in crime: Mr Samuel J. I 
couldn’t have done this without your support, knowledge and enthusiasm. 
You’ve inspired me so much to continue through it all. And thanks to you, our 
lovely audience, without you, the show couldn’t happen.  

Your Dame.  
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Year 12 University of Cambridge Trip 

On the 30th of October, Mrs Davis and Mr Goodfellow took a minibus of 15 Year 12 students 

on a day-trip to the University of Cambridge. The visit began with a talk from a 

representative of Queens’ College who delivered a presentation created in correspondence 

with the University of Oxford which provided vital tips and advice on how to apply to 

Oxbridge from grade and subject requirements, personal statements, interviews and 

entrance exams as well as explaining the College system found at Oxford and Cambridge. 

Following the talk, 

we met with two 

current Queens’ 

College 

undergraduate 

students who took 

us on a tour of 

Queens’ and did 

their best to answer 

our questions about 

the varied 

accommodation on 

site. Best described 

as a modern-day 

Hogwarts, the 

ornate and - in some 

places - bizarre site 

houses over 1,000 

students, making it 

the third largest College at Cambridge. Spiralling towers and stunningly ornate chapels 

aside, we crossed the Mathematical Bridge - designed to be quickly dismantled in conflict - 

and eventually reached a courtyard housing the College bar - with pints available for just 

£2.30 - and the canteen. 

The end of 

our tour 

concluded 

the first half 

of our trip. 

We were 

then treated 

to an 

exquisite 

three course 

dinner at the 

canteen that 

far exceeded 

our 

expectations 

and was 

most 

welcome 

after a 2 ½ 

hour minibus 

journey. 
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After lunch, we met with 

a Chemistry PhD student 

from France who used 

his current fascinating 

study of trapping liquids 

or gases - such as 

medicines - in solid 

particles in order to delay 

their release until specific 

conditions are met (such 

as temperature, the 

presence of a magnet or 

pH) as a vehicle to 

explain the process of 

entering academia 

through postgraduate 

study and assisting 

undergraduate students 

in their experiments. 

After answering our questions about his work, we met with former Harvey student Jake 

Chapman who started his Engineering degree just a few weeks prior at St John’s College 

with aspirations of specialising in Astrophysics. Jake took us on a short tour of the beautiful 

facilities of his College; St John’s is Cambridge’s second richest College (with assets 

exceeding £800m) and it really shows!  

 

Finally, we were 

given the 

opportunity to 

explore the quaint 

cobbled streets of 

the city, the 

expansive 

shopping centres 

and the bustling, 

diverse 

marketplaces 

before hopping 

back on the 

minibus for the 

journey back to the 

Harvey. 

 

All in all, it was an enjoyable and captivating trip that has inspired many of us to investigate 

the opportunities available to us after our A levels as well as encouraged a few to put in the 

extra effort that is required to study at one of the world’s premier universities. We would all 

like to thank Mrs Davis for creating such a well organised and useful trip and Mr Goodfellow 

for taking the time to drive the minibus and accompany us throughout the day! 

Tom W. Yr12. 
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GCSE English 

 

 

 

In November, Year 10 were 

treated to a performance of 

festive favourite A Christmas Carol 

by Charles Dickens. The 

production was by the Box Clever 

Theatre Co., whose innovative 

approach combined Dickens' 

classic text with some more up to 

date music and dance! A 

Christmas Carol is a set text for 

GCSE English Literature, so the 

show helped boys to familiarise 

themselves with the timeless 

story, while a workshop after the 

performance helped them to learn 

some key quotations. A fun show 

from the small but dynamic young 

cast of actors and a great curtain-

raiser to Christmas! 

M C Dickens 
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More news from the English department…. 

Writer and traveller,  

Fran Sandham,  

gave a talk to Harvey 

sixth formers about his 

incredible  

3 000 mile journey on 

foot from the Skeleton 

Coast to the Indian 

Ocean,  

as told in his book 

Traversa. 
 

M C Dickens. 

.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday afternoon last week, the author of Traversa, Fran Sandham 

came in to talk to English and Geography students about his trans-Africa trek 

from the Skeleton Coast to the exotic island of Zanzibar. Inspired by the danger-

ridden journeys of the likes of Dr Livingstone and Sir Henry Morton Stanley, 

Fran struggled through stubborn donkeys, bloodthirsty mules, dozing snakes 

and worst of all, a dodgy knee. I found Fran’s talk about escaping the hum-drum 

of his London bookselling life incredibly enlightening in regards to travel 

writing, so much so that I bought a copy of his book! Whilst I might not be 

journeying across a continent any time soon, I certainly came away with a 

clearer perspective on the genre as a whole. 

Jamie O 
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INVICTA MATHS CHALLENGE 

 
We recently sent a group of Year 10 and 11 students to take part in the 
qualifying round of the Invicta Grammar School Maths Challenge in Maidstone.  
They were competing against students from other Grammar, Comprehensive 
and Private Schools. I am pleased to say that Dominic LM, Joshua C, Tom R and 
Ben A made it through to the final which takes place in March 2020. Well done 
to all the students that took part, they were a credit to themselves as well as 
The Harvey. 
 
 
 

The Environment Council. 
This year the environmental council has made excellent progress. We have 
been able to introduce paper recycling in all classrooms, whereas previously 
there was little.  We have also added plastic bottle recycling to the school, 
which has so far resulted in two large site bins full of plastic bottles being 
recycled. 
 
Recently, we completed an environmental review of the school, which is the 
first step to becoming an eco-school (which is our overall aim). This review has 
showed us that there is a lot to work on in the school, but I hope that we'll be 
able to work on a lot of these problems in the future. 
 
 George P RS4 
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The Computing Department year 9 cohort took part in a ‘Be Internet Citizens’ workshop day. 

The workshop is endorsed by Google and YouTube, aiming to encourage safe use of the 

internet for the younger generation and enhancing their knowledge surrounding the topic of 

voicing opinions.  

The group of instructors have been touring the country, sharing their knowledge and 

engaging pupils, making The Harvey exceptionally lucky to be involved in this process.  

Over the course of the day, pupils explored various topics such as Hate Crime, Emotional 

Manipulation, Us vs Them as well as creating their own products and presentations to 

perform in front of the entire cohort.  

We had the pleasure of hosting representatives of Google and ISD, 

both of whom are heavily involved in the workshop. They visited 

various classrooms, conversing with the students about how they are 

finding the experience and what they have learnt.  

Local MP Damien Collins came to the school for the second time 

this academic year, engaging with pupils and involving himself in 

certain aspects of the day. He gave several speeches, outlining the 

importance of internet safety and online debates involving current 

affairs, to which the students responded positively.  

 

Pupils were immersed in the world of competitive debate, 

challenging each other’s views and opinions but conducting 

themselves in a non-intimidating approach. Dividing the 

classrooms into smaller groups, encouraging pupils to voice 

their own opinions which no doubt improved public speaking 

and confidence across the group.  

Finally the boys created their own performances, whether it be a 

simple presentation, an audience interactive performance or in one 

case a rap!  

It was exceptionally pleasing to see our students take to the 

experience, encouraging others and more importantly demonstrating 

how Harvey Students should conduct themselves.  
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Food Bank Project 

We thought we would share our efforts in creating our food bank boxes in RJ3.  I 

am very proud of the contributions that the boys have made and their efforts in 

decorating a reindeer box, a Santa box and an elf box all full of wonderful goodies 

including mince pies and Christmas puddings. 
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Christmas Charity Appeal 2019 
 
Following the huge success last year, we relaunched our school Christmas 
charity appeal to support those in our local community who may need a little 
extra help over the festive season.  

We were overwhelmed with your generosity and support in helping us collect 
supplies of tinned goods, non-perishable foods and toiletries that we will 
distribute to worthy local causes.  
 
The boys created hampers and food parcels for local churches, families and the 
Folkestone food bank. 
 

 

 
This year we exceeded 50 hampers! 
 
Many thanks, 
 
Miss Bailey, Mrs Wyllie, Mr Platt & Mr Towse 
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Sixth Form Visit to The Turner Contemporary Gallery, Margate. 
 

 
 

 

 

We visited the Turner 

Contemporary art gallery in 

November as a whole A-

Level cohort to inform our 

projects and investigations. 

We saw work by four artists 

who were the finalists of the 

Turner art prize 2019. Oscar 

Murillo, Tai Shani, Helen 

Cammock and Lawrence 

Abu Hamdan all displayed 

work in the Margate gallery 

which was unique, intriguing 

and refreshing, and helped 

us contextualise our 

investigations. We also 

explored Margate town, a 

place with lots of artistic 

influence present. Against 

tradition, the four finalists of the prize competition all won this year, as 

they all felt that they should share the prize money of £40,000 between 

them.  
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We would like to remind students and parents 

that while we encourage students to drink 

water throughout the day, they should not be 

drinking energy drinks or sugary, fizzy drinks 

at school as these are damaging to both 

their health and their concentration.

 

 
 

 



24 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

FOOTBALL  
 

U12A 

Term 2 has carried on where Term 1 finished for the two Yr7 teams. Both have 
performed very well, in their respective leagues, county & national cups! 
The A Team finished 4th in their league, after a late season defeat to Norton 
Knatchbull. Very good displays against Archbishops (2-0) & Folkestone Academy (5-
1) mean that in the first week back, they will play in the Quarter Final of the County 
Cup. Unfortunately, they come up against a very strong Valley Park side in the 
National Cup, succumbing to a 2-0 defeat. Sammy B & Nevin R have led the team 
well, as joint captains, whilst impressive performances from Oscar G, Kai W & Sam 
R have caught the eye. 
The B Team have had an even better season so far, with progress to the last 32 of 
the National Cup, where they face Ravenswood as well as getting to the Quarter 
Finals of the County Cup. The highlight so far though, has been their winning of their 
district league. A league that involves B Teams from only ourselves & Norton 
Knatchbull, along with A sides from other district schools. The title was achieved with 
a 3-0 win away at Norton Knatchbull, reversing a 2-0 defeat to the same opponents 
in their first friendly of the season. A testament to how far they have come so far. 
Bradley C leads the scoring charts for not only the B Team but the whole school with 
23 goals, whilst Arthur C is the top scorer in the A Team (12). Very good 
performances from Daniel F, Jack T, Finn S & Levi B-D in the Bs bodes well for the 
future of the year squad when they make the step up to 11aside in Yr8. Before then 
though, here’s hoping for further success for both teams with extended cup runs 
after Christmas. Report by Mr Walton 
 

U13 Football 

The year 8 footballers have had an outstanding year with success at district, county 

and national level. With a large and enthusiastic squad to pick from, competiton for 

positions on the A team has been tough and only helped to forge a fanatastic, 

supportive atmosphere within both teams.  

The B team, competing against A teams from other local schools, gained impressive 

victories over Folkestone Academy and North School securing them a creditable 

position in the league. Sadly their county cup run was ended when they lost in the 

dying seconds of extra time against the A team from Kent College. George C has 

been the top scorer with 5 goals whilst, Sam G, Max C and Jude E have all been 

excellent throughout the season. 
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The A team have grown 

in confidence throughout 

the year and this has 

seen them gain fantastic 

results against some very 

strong schools. They will 

be competing in the 

Ashford and District final 

after Christmas (following 

success in the league) 

and have progressed to 

the quarter finals of the County Cup at both 11 a-side 

and futsal. They also had a great run in the national 

competition eventually losing out to Shenfield High in 

Essex. Golakeeper Jack C has made a great impact 

since joining the school in September, whilst the scoring 

exploits of Riley P, Jimmy H and Owen H have won 

many games for us. Meanwhile Sam D and Noah B 

have kept the back line secure with Mingma T and 

Mason C creating chances from midfield 

 

 
 

U15 

The U15s have had a fairly quiet term with only two fixtures to date. They did 
however manage to progress to the next round of the County Cup, with a fine 5-1 
win over Charles Dickens. In the league, despite a strong performance v Norton 
Knatchbull, the boys fell to a 2-0 loss cruelly conceding twice in the last five minutes 
of the game. The squad will have a chance to avenge this loss however, as they 
have qualified for the league final, which will be against the same opposition. Before 
the term is finished, the team faced St George’s in the last 16 of the County Cup, 
coming out 6-1 victors. This means we head in to the Quarter Finals after the 
Christmas break. The last Friday of term also saw us play Dane Court in a futsal 
fixture, with the hope to progress to the County finals later in Term 3. Finn D leads 
the way with goals (7), whilst impressive defensive displays from Dylan C, Adam H, 
Isaac E, Ihab A, Zac D & Marlow T have seen ahs limit the chances against us. 
Report by Mr Hark 
 

U16 

The U16’s up and down season continued this term, with a hard-fought 3-1 win over 
St John’s and a rousing 10-1 victory over Royal Harbour Academy, both in cup 
competitions. These were followed by two loses against Norton Knatchball in the 
league and Howard School in the cup. Despite this, the team and individual players 
continue to show signs of progression and maturity, with notable performances from 
Louis H, Liam O’D & Lewis C recently. We remain in the Invicta cup, with our next 
round fixture against Charles Dickens school on the penultimate day of term. Report 
by Mr Towse 
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1stXI 
The second half of the season has mostly been spent preparing ourselves for our 
assault on the County Cup, given the dropped points in Term 1 in the league. 
Our league campaign was completed with tight defeats to Oakwood Park & 
Maidstone Grammar, whilst victories against Dane Court & Norton Knatchbull meant 
we ended up 4th in the league. If we hadn’t had conceded last minute equalisers 
against Simon Langton & Dover Grammar, we would have been sat top of the pile. 
The annual friendly against The Old Boys was a tightly contested affair as well, with 
our boys going 3-1 up in the first half. A young squad, given the loss of 4 regulars 
due to County representation, injury or work commitments, produced some very 
exciting football, making the Old Boys chase around for the majority of the game. 
Experience took hold later in the game though, with some very good finishes from 
slight errors on the boys’ behalf. A last minute goal (again!) cost us a decent result. 
We go in to Term 3 with our attentions fully on a cup run, with our Quarter Final 
against St Gregory’s early after our return from Christmas. 
Eban G has top scored so far with 7 goals, whilst Alistair C has forced his way in to 
the County setup with his performances in goal. Impressive debut seasons so far 
from Baily P, Sammy L & Jack S from Yr12. Report by Mr Walton 

 

2nd XI Football 

 

The 2nd XI 

have 

continued 

their fantastic 

run of results 

by beating 

QES on 

Monday to 

win the East 

Kent League 

Division 2. 

Following 

good victories 

against the 

Old Harveians, Oakwood Park and Maidstone Grammar the boys will be hoping 

to continue their success with a good run in the county cup after Christmas. In 

goal George C has been outstanding throughout the season, whilst 

experienced campaigners Jak C and Will H have led the younger boys with 

distinction. The attitude and commitment from the whole squad has been 

excellent and with many of the boys only in year 12, it bodes well for future 

success for the remainder of this season and next. 
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X-COUNTRY 

 

On Wednesday 13th November the school Cross Country team travelled to Brockhill for the 

annual Shepway and Ashford District Championships. With weather conditions perfect for 

running The Harvey were in high spirits leading into the competition. 

All the races were keenly fought and with all Harvey runners giving an 

excellent account of themselves. In the Year 7 race the team came 

third to a very strong Norton Knatchbull and Ashford School teams but 

there were notable performances from Murphy F, Rohan L and Issac 

H who came 10th, 12th and 13th. In the year 8 and 9 race the clear 

winner was Callum H who won the race by 26 seconds however 

overall the team came third again behind Norton Knathcbull and 

Ashford School. In the Year 10 and 11 race the Harvey had another 

winner with Leo C by 5 seconds but yet again the Harvey were pipped 

from winning the team event by Norton Knatchbull. Report by Mr 

Bristow 

 

 

 

SPONSORSHIP 

 

Own a local business? 

Know someone who does? 

Would you or they be interested in sponsoring or donating to Harvey Sports? 

We compete in local, regional, county & national competitions, not to mention the full & 

extensive extra-curricular programme we run within school. This gives the boys as much 

opportunity to participate, have fun & develop as possible. 

We want to continue to do this, whilst inspiring more boys to get involved. The prospect of 

pulling on a new Harvey sponsored kit would help this no end. 

 

Contact Mr Cowling (sccowling@harveygs.kent.sch.uk) or Mr Walton 

(jwalton@harveygs.kent.sch.uk) for more details. 

 

  

mailto:sccowling@harveygs.kent.sch.uk
mailto:jwalton@harveygs.kent.sch.uk


28 
 

 

SPORTS LEADERS 

Over 300 primary school children were in competition at the Shepway Sports Hall Athletics 

championships in term 2. In the morning Year 5 and 6 students were in action with the year 

3 and 4 competitors active during the afternoon. The Harvey Leaders were certainly going to 

be challenged  with the team having no experience of officiating at this type of event. 

Designated to track and or field the boys were impressive in the way they quickly picked up 

their roles and took on board the seriousness of the competition. At the end of the day they 

were certainly tired physically and mentally after 6 hours in role! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The boys now are awaiting training in the finer skills of officiating in Athletics events which 

will be provided by the KENT SCHOOLS GAMES team. The majority of the boys will then be 

used in 2020  at LEVEL 3 Competitions including Sports Hall and Super 8s Athletics 

Kobey P, Crispin W, Jack W, Tom M, Callum H, Barnaby E, Keane V, Alex S, Matthew M, 

Joe T, Emmanuel V, Logan D, Rudy M, Benjamin S, Alex C, William S, Harry E, Joseph E. 
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HANDBALL 

Congratulations to both of the year 8 Handball teams who took part in the District 

Competition last month. The evening provided some excellent games for the players and 

supporters to watch with the Harvey teams having to play each other in the very first game of 

the evening. The A team finished up winners 9-2 in that particular game and therefore 

eventually winning the competition collecting the Gold medals. Congratulation though must 

also go to the B team who worked hard and eventually finished in second place overall and 

collected their Silver medals. 

 

A TEAM  Dylan K, Max C, Alex T, Tom K, Mason C, Mitch G, Dan M, Asim S, Sam D & 

Dylan T 

B TEAM Ed H, Ben S, Kian P, Dan A, Callum W, Luca L, Finn M, Reilly F, Josh E & Alex B 

 

Congratulations also goes to the year 10 Handball 

team who also finished victorious the following 

week. 

The Harvey now represent the District at the Kent 

Handball Competition at Medway Park on 

Wednesday 30/01/19. Good luck to the boys 

chosen to represent. 

TEAM Sonny R, Will C, Euan S, Lucio D, Dylan C, 

Ihab A, Alfie M, Zeyt U, Lenny A and Marlow T 
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BADMINTON  

On Wednesday 5th December, 

members of The Harvey took part in 

the District Championships at Towers 

School in Ashford. 

The Junior team, captained by Sam K, 

were up against older opposition 

throughout with it being a KS3 

competition, but with Sam being the 

only Yr9 our boys performed very well 

to place 4th overall. The experience will 

do them good for competitions in the 

future. (Ivor H, Jimmy H, Luke B 

& Sam K). 

The Senior team were in a 

fortunate position that they had 

all played together at 

competitions in the past. This 

proved important for us as it 

meant that some tight games 

down the stretch went in our 

favour. Winning the competition, 

the squad will now represent 

Shepway at the County Finals in the new year. (Chris D, Bill N, Pratik L & Louis B-W). 

Report by Mr Walton 

SPORTS HALL ATHLETICS 

Congratulations to Emmanuel V on his successes at the Kent Sports Hall Athletics 

Championship on Sunday the 8th of December at the Stour Centre Ashford.  

Emmanuel came 1st place in the Speed Bounce and 3rd place in the 2 lap individual race. He 

is pictured below with his medals. 

Emmanuel is under the mentoring of Pat Hanys, pictured 

below. Pat has for years been a great support to the Harvey 

Athletes teams and has recently been in school working with 

year 8 in preparation for the Ashford and Folkestone District 

Competition which is on Tuesday 14th January. She will be 

involved again on Tuesday 7th January with our new year 7 

trialists and it would be nice 

to see as many students 

there on the night competing 

for a place in the team.  
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Harvey Grammar School Sportsmen of the Term  

 

Leo C (Yr10) 

Victor in the Yr10/11 District X-Country 

Championships, despite being only in Yr10. 

 

 

 

Harvey Grammar School Sports Team of the Term  

 

 

Yr7B Football Team 

Progress to the last 32 in the National Cup, the 

Quarter Finals of the County Cup & win their  

District League 

 

OTHER ACHIEVEMENTS 

 

Arthur C (7R) celebrated late in the term after he passed the examination for and 
was awarded his first degree black belt in WTF (World Taekwondo Federation) 
Taekwondo.  This is the culmination of six years' dedicated practice and study, 
having started when he was a mere 5 years old. Taekwondo covers a wide range of 
disciplines and purposes, including full contact sparring, patterns (poomsae), 
breaking and self-defence, in all of which Arthur has developed a significant degree 
of expertise.   
As the holder of a black belt, Arthur has learned to take responsibility for his 
development and is increasingly self-sufficient in his own learning. 
He is rightly very proud of this achievement, which marks a significant milestone in 
his development in the martial art of Taekwondo. 
 
If you have any achievements of our boys from outside of the HGS world, please get 
in contact with us so we can celebrate them. 
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SPORTS JOURNALISM TEAM 

 

This edition of the Harveian Sports Newsletter has been produced by the Harvey Grammar 

Sports Journalism Team. The team has been growing over the past year, to now include 

boys from Yrs7-11. If you are interested in joining us going forward, please email Mr Walton. 

Thank you to all members of the team who contributed to this edition.  

 

All the pictures that the Journalism Team capture can be found on the Pupils’ Shared Area. 

 

 

YOUTUBE CHANNEL REPORT 

At the start of last year the Harvey Sports Journalism YouTube channel was created on 

which a majority of sporting fixtures including Football, Basketball, Hockey and Rugby are 

recorded, edited and uploaded to the public allowing people to really see what goes on in 

the Harvey Grammar Sports Department.  A recent big fixture for the channel was the 

annual Staff vs Prefects game which was recorded on 3 camera angles and has been a big 

success throughout the school with many forms and students watching it in their spare time.  

If you would like to watch some of the sporting fixtures which are already on the channel 

please go to YouTube and search Harvey Sports Journalism or copy and paste the following 

link into your browser: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLANYR9jnLDPet7OaPDa14w? 
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INTER HOUSE 

FOOTBALL 

Yr7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

X-COUNTRY 

Yr8 

 

 

 

 

 

Pos  House 

1 Jimmy H R 

2 Mason C E 

3 Herbie S R 

4 Owen H V 

5 Johnny J V 

6 Jude E E 

7 George C E 

8 Sam D D 

9 Tom H R 

10 Ben S E 

 

X-COUNTRY 

OVERALL 

 

 

 

 

 

  

1st RESOLUTION 

2nd VICTORY 

3rd DISCOVERY 

4th ENDEAVOUR 

  

1st ENDEAVOUR 

2nd RESOLUTION 

3rd VICTORY 

4th DISCOVERY 

  

1st ENDEAVOUR 

2nd RESOLUTION 

3rd VICTORY 

4th DISCOVERY 


